
Commercial Dog & Cat Operator Inspection Act 
Complaint Information Form 

 
Date: 7-14-15      Time: 8:30am Method:  Phone  E-mail  In Person  Mail 

        
Complainant: [Person Making the Report] Name: Nebraska Humane Society-Kelli Brown 

  
Address:       City: Omaha State: Ne. Zip:       

        
Phone: (     )            Cell: (     )        

        
Request for Follow-Up Call:  Yes  No  Anonymous Complainant 
 

 
 
Complaintee:  Commercial Breeder  Dealer  Boarding Kennel 
  Animal Control Facility  Animal Shelter  Pet Shop  Unknown 
 
Name of Owner: Tully's Kennel Business Name:       

    
Address:       Directions:            

    
City: Omaha State: Ne. Phone: (     )       Cell: (     )  

          

 
 
Information Received:  Kelli Brown with NHS, contacted me, to inform me that they were receiving 
complaints, concerns, involving Tully's Kennel. Also, posting on social media was indicating concerns with 
Tully's Kennel. Mike McKnight with Channel 6 news, also, called me to inform me of the concerns that he, 
and Channel 6 news were receiving involving Tully's Kennel. Basis of the complaints received involved sick 
pups at the facility, pups being bought and put into the facility from unlicensed dog breeders, dogs being 
breed in the kennel area, and then the pups being sold at the facility. Rodent problems in the boarding 
kennel area.  

 
 
Follow-Up Action Taken:  On 7-14-15, myself, and Kelli Brown with NHS, did visit withTom Westman, and 
Julie Tully regarding the complaint received. Inspection of the facility indicated the following non-compliant 
items. East outside kennel area rust and sharp points present on tin-metal. Facility must be kept in good 
repair and protect dogs from injury. Not all records were available for inspection.Pups appeared at the time 
of inspection to be healthy, and vet. care plan was up to date. Although no rodents were seen at the time of 
the inspection, a rodent smell was present in the boarding kennel area, a rodent control program is in place 
at the facility. On 7-15-15, I did stop to inspect records, all records were present on the 15

th
. It does appear 

that some pups may be originating from unlicensed breeders.  A large number of pups are received through 
Heather Campbell, who operates a pet store in South Sioux City, Ne. Records will indicate that from last fall 
to present that nine individuals names are attached to the name of Heather Campbell on selling pups to 
Tully's over that period of time. Also, a name of a individual was found on pups sold in the month of March 
2015 who is not licensed as a breeder in Nebraska. Indications, also, appear to show that dogs are being 
breed at the kennel facility at Tully's, pups are born at the facility, or other locations, and then sold at the 
Tully's location.  I did inform Kelli Brown with NHS, of my findings involving the records on 7-16-15 

 
 
Received By: Rick Herchenbach Assigned To: Rick Herchenbach 

    
Complaint Status:   Inspection Conducted     Needs Licensing    Unfounded 
   Lack of Evidence     Pending     Filed in Court 
   Administrative Hearing  
   Referred to Outside Agency:       
   

   Assisted W/Investigation Agency Assisted:       

   



CDC18.doc 


